
Houston Dachshund Club

Meeting Notice

The next meeting is scheduled for

November 10, 2007

Houston Farm & Ranch Club

#1 Abercrombie Dr.

Houston, Tx 77084 

At or approximately 1 pm 

Come Early and Bring a Doxie Loving Friend!



Houston Dachshund Club Meeting Minutes- October 2007

HDC Members 

The meeting was called to order by President Karen Murray at 1:30 pm.

Members Present: Nancy Colson, Mary Galvan, Gloria LaTour Lisa Lyons, Patricia Mims, Karen 
Murray and Jayne Stewart

Guests: Piper Collins, Fredye Dennard, Terrie Griffith, Shaleah Hester, Janet Mauldin and Judy 
Walker 

Secretaries Report: Gloria LaTour

The following items were received and shared with the members present:

N A I A Trust soliciting funds to fight PETA

PetPac also soliciting funds to fight PETA

Shared a full page add from PETA discouraging buying puppies from breeders or Pet shops.

Treasurer Report: Nancy Colson 

We have ample funds and 2 CDS.

Our March 2007 show lost $200 but the June Show made money $500. Field trial was the best 
money maker for our club. 

Old Business: 

The Constitution is being revamped by Kellye Slatton and when the rough draft is done it will be 
reviewed. Once the final draft is done ballots will be mailed to members to be voted on.

Nancy Colson reviewed the Field Trial Judges for the HDC event in Sealy, Tx on Dec. 15th & 16th

2007. Mentioned that golf carts would be available but no hookups for Rvs. 

Job descriptions were handed out to officers holding positions in the Club. 

Trish Mims presented the new guidelines for Challenge Trophies. Mary Galvan made a motion to 
approve guidelines and Karen Murray seconded. Motion voted on and carried. Trish Mims will 

add the guidelines to the HDC website for anyone wishing to view them. 

Trish Mims will also add the 2008 Calendar of Events to the HDC website for your viewing 
pleasure. 

New Business: 



Barbara Morris recently passed away and HDC will donate $50 in her memory to “Take The 
Lead”

Jackie Gregory recently passed away and HDC will donate $50 to the organization of her choice. 
Trish Mims made a motion to approve this donation and Nancy Colson seconded. Motion was 

voted on and all were in favor. 

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, 

Gloria LaTour Secretary


